Attendees: GB: J.Lockman, S. White, K. O’Neil, A. Shelton, G. Anderson, R. Norrod, B. Simon, D. Egan, DJ Pisano
NTC: M. Morgan, E. Bryerton, K. Saini, M. Pospiezalski

ER: B. Garwood, J. Mangum

1) Stability Specification:  The talking point started with  R. Norrod’s stability specification and various observing scenarios. Available at https://wikio.nrao.edu/bin/view/Kbandfpa/KbandStability.  Concerns on observing scenarios and impact on stability was raised.  Most observing scenarios were to mitigate receiver instabilities, not vice versa.  The consensus was that a 100 ppm was adequate given the limitations of the current fiber optic link.  Thus, the isolation specification can be derived from this.  The limitations of feed coupling(isolation) needs to be modeled to determine the limiting case for future development.  Along the same lines the polarization properties derived from models should be calculated and compared to measurements.  

2) Noise Calibration Memo:  E. Bryerton raised questions presented in memo: https://wiki.nrao.edu/pub/Main/ColdNoiseCal/KFPA_Noise_Calibration_Requirements.pdf.  Specifically the accuracy of the laboratory noise measurement, the stability of the values over time, whether independent noise sources for each polarization and pixel is adequate, the flatness of the source, or the phase match between each polarization.  R. Maddalena  fits a polynomial to a few best fit cal values, the degree of the polynomial determines the variability across the spectrum.  Since the noise is compared to astronomical sources, values of 1% accuracy and stability are desired.  Eric believed this was enough information with further conversations with Ron to complete the needed specifications.  The noise cal is to be split and supplied to each polarization with a TBD phase balance.  (Jay took this has an action item).
3) The thermal gap has been modeled and posted; an annular choke and a photonic crystal joint are both present on the wiki.  The need to have waveguide versus coaxial outputs from the dewar as a method for mitigating thermal expansion was discussed for the impact on the block downconverter design.  There is not a specific reason either way but needs to be determined ASAP.

4) The need and desire to have a table of specifications on the wiki before the November 26-28 data pipeline meeting was discussed.  K. Saini and S. White have taken this as responsibilities.
5) B. Garwood gave an account and list of attendees for the FPA data pipeline workshop.

6) J. Lockman gave the list of science advisory members and also stated that the November science meeting goals are still works in progress.
